Statement of the United Nations System Chief Executive Board

27 October 2007, The United Nations System Chief Executive Board Meeting on 27 October under the leadership of the UN Secretary-General, Ban Ki-Moon, expressed its serious concern over the increasing number of violent attacks against humanitarian workers and other UN staff operating under the auspices of the United Nations in various regions of the world.

The United Nations Chief Executives Board called upon all Member States of the United Nations to renew their commitment to the protection of humanitarian workers and to ensure safe and unhindered access to all people in need, in keeping with international law and humanitarian principles.

The CEB expressed its full support to all those UN staff involved in essential humanitarian work across the world and expressed its condolences to the families of those who recently lost their lives in the pursuit of their noble mission.

CEB Members

United Nations - Mr. Bam Ki-Moon, Secretary-General

ILO – Mr. Juan Somavía, Director-General

FAO – Mr. Jacques Diof, Director-General

UNESCO - Mr. Koïchiro Matsuura, Director-General

ICAO - Mr. Taïeb Chérif, Secretary-General

WHO - Dr. Margaret Chan, Director-General

World Bank - Mr. Robert Zoellick, President

IMF - Mr. Rodrigo de Rato y Figaredo, Managing Director

UPU - Mr. Edouard Dayan, Director-General

ITU - Mr. Hamadoun, I. Touré, Secretary-General

WMO – Mr. Michael Jarraud, Secretary-General

IMO - Mr Efthimios E. Mitropoulos, Secreary-General

WIPO – Mr. Kamil Idris, Director-General

IFAD – Mr. Lennart Bage, President

UNIDO - Mr. Kandeh Yumkella, Director-General

IAEA – Mr. Mohammed Elbaradei, Director-General

WTO - Mr. Pascal Lamy, Director-General

UNWTO - Mr. Francesco Frangialli, Secretary-General

UNCTAD - Mr. Supachai Panitchpakdi, Secretary-General

UNEP - Mr. Achim Steiner, Executive Director

UNHCR – Mr. António Guterres, High Commissioner for refugees

UNRWA - Mrs. Karen Koning AbuZayd, Comissioner-General

UNDP - Mr. Kermal Dervis, Administrator

WFP - Ms. Josette Sheeran, Executive Director

UNICEF - Ms. Ann. M. Veneman, Executive Director

UNFPA - Ms. Thoraya Obaid, Executive Director

UNODC - Mr. Antonio Maria Costa, Executive Director

UN-Habitat – Ms. Anna Kajumulo Tibaijuka, Executive Director

UNOHCHR - Ms. Louise Arbour, High Comissioner for Human Rights

UNAIDS - Dr. Peter Piot, Executive Director

UNU - Mr. Konrad Osterwalder, Rector